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TOWN OF  
APPLE VALLEY, CALIFORNIA 

 
AGENDA MATTER 

 
 
Subject Item: 
 
AWARD PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT FOR CONSTRUCTION 
MANAGEMENT SERVICES FOR PUBLIC WORKS FACILITY  
 
Summary Statement:   
 
On May 26, 2009, the Town Council authorized a modification to an existing 
professional services agreement with Adrian-Gaus; (AC-6) Architects, Inc. to complete 
the Town’s 20 year build-out design for a purpose built Public Works Facility. The work 
associated with this design has been proceeding on schedule since that time, and 
construction bidding is anticipated to commence in mid-February. The estimated 
construction cost for the facility is $5,635,000. The design has now reached the point 
where final design-phase construction management services should commence. This 
project, like the Town Hall Expansion and the Animal Shelter project, is to be 
constructed as a multi-prime project, employing the services of a construction manager 
to oversee the work of the multiple contractors, while at the same time coordinating the 
quality control and quality assurance necessary for a project of this size and scope.  
 
The Town Council authorized a professional services agreement with Eberhardt 
Construction, Inc. to provide construction management services on the Town Hall 
Expansion, Animal Shelter and the original proposed Public Works Facility. The Public 
Works Facility was subsequently removed from the scope of work due to construction 
cost estimates that exceeded the Town’s funding commitment. After receiving favorable 
bid pricing on the Town Hall Expansion and the Animal Shelter, Council authorized staff 
to proceed with the Public Works design and construction project.   
 
Recommended Action: 
 
Award a Professional Services Contract to Eberhardt Construction, Inc. in the amount of 
$534,880 for construction management services for the Public Works Facility project 
subject to approval by the Town Manager as to content, and the Town Attorney as to 
form. 
 
   
Proposed by:     Dennis L. Cron, Assistant Town Manager      Item Number______ 
 
T. M. Approval:                                 Budgeted Item   Yes    No   
N/A 
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Summary Statement 
Page Two 
 
 
At the Town’s request, Eberhardt Construction has submitted an updated proposal that 
includes, but is not limited to, design phase review, bidding services and construction 
management. Eberhardt has the knowledge and experience necessary to perform this 
work, and the Town is satisfied with their performance on the two projects that are 
currently in progress. 
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